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Licensing Act 2003: Summary Review – Notification of Interim Steps 
Caravaggio, 107-112 Leadenhall Street, EC3A 4AF  

 
I write to notify you of the decision of the Licensing Authority of 9 December 2015 in 
relation to an application made pursuant to Section 53A of the Licensing Act 2003 by the 
Commissioner of Police for the City of London Police for a Summary Review of the 
premises licence for Caravaggio, 107-112 Leadenhall Street, EC3A 4AF. 
  
In light of representations made on behalf of the Commissioner, the Licensing Authority 
has decided to exercise its power under Section 53B of the Licensing Act to impose the 
following interim steps: 
 

 Reducing the permitted hours of all licensable activities to 23.30hrs 
 

 All persons (save for staff) shall be off the premises and the premises closed to the 
public by midnight 
 

 To impose the following condition on the premises licence :- “There shall be no 
promoted events on the premises. A promoted event is an event involving music 
and dancing where the musical entertainment is provided by a disc jockey or disc 
jockeys one or some of whom are not employees of the premises licence holder 
and the event is promoted to the general public.”  

 
A full Review Hearing will take place on Monday, 4th January 2016 at 4.00pm at 
Guildhall. 
 
In the meantime the premises licence holder is entitled, pursuant to Section 53B (6), to 
make representations against the interim step decision. In such a case a public hearing 
will take place within 48 hours of the receipt of those representations; the calculation of 48 
hours being in accordance with Section 53B (10). 
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Yours faithfully 
 
 
 
Gemma Stokley 
Clerk to the Licensing Sub Committee 


